
 

 
 
Dear PIL Families,  
 
We are excited to kick off the Spring Sports, with games, matches, and meets starting up. Below 
are a few reminders for our spectators for this upcoming season.   
 
Spectator Conduct: It is of the utmost importance that we conduct ourselves with the highest 
level of Sportsmanship towards visiting schools, athletes, fans, and officials.   The PIL is seeking 
to provide the best experience possible for everyone that attends our Athletic Contests.  What 
makes these events fun and enriching is when all of us do our part regardless of the outcome.   
Should any concerns arise, please seek out event workers, administration, or security personnel 
to help resolve any concerns.   We appreciate your support in advance when attending Athletic 
Events.   We cheer for our athletes, support our coaches, stay off the officials, and 
respect our opponent.  Anyone not able to follow these guidelines may be asked to leave 
the facility. OSAA Policy 
 

Franklin High School 
Track & Field  

●​ During competition, we ask that all spectators stay off the track and turf. 
●​ Players, officials, and athletic event staff should be the only ones on the track and turf 

area 
●​ Bleachers are available for spectators and athletes who are not competing.   

Baseball (Upper grass Field)  
●​ During competition, no spectators will be allowed on the baseball field area. 
●​ Players, officials, and athletic event staff should be the only ones on the field area 
●​ Limited seating is available in the bleachers of the baseball field, spectators can also 

bring their own chair and sit outside the fence.   
Softball (Erv Lind Stadium) 

●​ During competition, no spectators will be allowed on the softball field area. 
●​ Players, officials, and athletic event staff should be the only ones on the field area. 
●​ Spectators may sit in designated bleacher areas.   

Gymnasium (Boys Volleyball) 
●​ We ask all spectators to sit in the designated and labeled seating areas.   

JV Softball (Clinton Park) 
●​ For all games at Clinton Park, bleacher seating is available and grass areas outside 

playing area.   
Mt. Tabor Park/Clinton Park (Tennis) 

●​ Seating is not available, bring your own chair and stay clear of playing area.   
 
Thank you for your support of our student-athletes at Franklin High School and your cooperation 
around these guidelines at our events.  We look forward to seeing you out there, Go Lightning! 
 
Alan Boschma, Athletic Director, Franklin High School 
 

https://www.osaa.org/docs/handbooks/Rule3ContestsSportsmanshipCrowdControl.pdf

